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Dear Members of the House Judiciary Committee:

On behalf of more than 4,000 members of IBEW Local1547,1 am writing in supportof HB 156.

This bill is a common-sense step toward fairness in the workplace. Wage transparency helps close

the gender and racial pay gaps by ensuring workers are paid based on thejob—not their past salary.

Research shows banning salary history questions boosts pay for women and Black workers by 8%
and 13%, respectively.

HB 156 also strengthens protections for workers who discuss their pay. Though legal under federal
law, retaliation still happens, and this bill offers stronger safeguards to ensure workers can speak
up withoutfear.

Finally, posting salary ranges saves time for everyone. Job seekers can focus on opportunities that

meet their needs, and employers avoid interviews that go nowhere due to mismatched

expectations.

This is a smart move for Alaska’s workforce. We urge your support.

Sincerely,

Doug Tansy

Business Manager

PROUDLY SERVING 586,000 SQUARE MILES ON TOP OF THE WORLD
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